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Permanent Mission of the Democratic People's Republic of Korea to the United Nations Office and Other International Organizations in Geneva
1. Chemin de Plonjon   1207 Geneva  Tel: 022 735 4370  Fax:  022 786 0662

Statement of the DPRK Delegation  

on the 3rd cycle UPR of Ireland
(39th Session of UPR Working Group, 10 November 2021)
Madam President,

The DPRK delegation is deeply concerned about increasing racism, xenophobia, hate speech and crime, sexual violence and trafficking of women and girls for purposes of sexual or labour exploitation in Ireland.
We recommend Ireland followings;
1. Develop new comprehensive strategy and action plan to eliminate all kinds of discrimination on the basis of racism, religion and gender identity, and ensure non-discriminatory treatment of all minority communities within its territory.
2. Strengthen its legislation on racist hate speech and crime, intensify efforts to tackle the prevalence of those acts, and ensure that those crimes are thoroughly investigated, perpetrators punished and victims provided with effective remedies.
3. Cease torture and cruel or inhuman treatment of children in places of reformatory and industrial schools operated by religion institutions, and prosecute and punish perpetrators of such abuse.
4. Ensure consistent developing and implementing of legislation on trafficking of women and girls for sexual or labour exploitation and criminal activity.
Thank you.
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